
GCPAA BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

9/7/15 

Paul Parker called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. 

 

ROLL CALL – was made verbally 

 

MEETING MINUTES – Dee Crow made a motion to accept the minutes as they appeared on line.  The 

motion was seconded by Pam Fuller.  The motion was unanimous. 

  

TREASURER’S REPORT – Report was made by Julie Seaman:  The beginning balance for August, 2015 was 

$9,472.46 with deposits totaling $186.00.  Checks were written in the amount of $2,106.54 leaving a 

balance of $7,551.92.  The balance for the Sunshine Fund is $1,086.62 since there were no deposits or 

withdrawals for the month of August.  Popcorn fund’s beginning balance $11.77 with a deposit of 

$22.00 leaving a balance of $33.77.  Pam Fuller made a motion we accept the Treasurer’s Report as 

read, it was seconded by Pat Andris.  The motion was unanimous.   

 

V.P. Reports:   

Dee Crow – No report  

Linda Mallon – in her absence, Pat Andris reminded the group that the City Manager, Chris Coffman will 

be our speaker Thursday evening. 

 

COP’S REPORT Ken Clough said they have had three new members complete training.  He asked that if 

anyone has extra battery chargers or cords for cameras to please bring them on Thursday.  The cameras 

that Sgt. Brichetto gave him do not have chargers.  COPS had 195 driving hours in August.  They now 

have a total of 9 members. 

 

ADOPT A COP – Pam Fuller sent 4 Birthday Cards this month.   The gun for the raffle will be delivered 

this week.  She delivered popcorn to the Officers. 

 

Committee Reports: 

Finance/Fundraising – Pam Fuller is working on a fundraiser with Chick-Fil-A, more information will 

come when that is set.  She said it would have to be on a Tuesday evening, 7-9pm. 

 

Media/Publicity - No report 

 

EVENTS/Parades – Jean Pilling was out so Pam Fuller gave her report: 

Community Appreciation Day on 9/12 – will need volunteers there by 9:00am to help Vendors find their 

spots.  Our table will have the Plinko game for children to play and trinkets for us to give out. 



Granscary- October 23-24 and 30-31st – will need volunteers for parking from 6-9 and if we can get 

volunteers to do cotton candy, we will receive a % of the profits.  The hours for cotton candy will be 6-11 

(approximately). 

Cookout for Police Dept- This will also be a going away/thank you for Lt. Andrews as he leaves the 

department.  It will begin at 5:00pm.  Please sign up to bring food and come early to help set up and 

cook. 

Raffle – Tickets will be available at the Thursday meeting.  This year Pam Fuller will sign out the tickets 

and #’s to each one so we can keep better track of all those sold. 

United Way Fundraiser – October 10 at the Reunion Grounds – they will need help parking and security 

to monitor exits and entrances and hours will run from 6:30pm to around 10pm. 

Trunk or Treat- City Park from 5pm-9pm – possible need for volunteers 

Veteran’s Day Parade – 11/11/15 – will need volunteers that day, too.  Will find out more information 

when this is finalized. 

Christmas Parade – 11/27/15 – We will need volunteers for this parade, also.  After the parade we will 

have the drawing for the gun on the south side of the Courthouse at 9:00pm 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Paul Parker reminded us of the Lance McLean golf tournament on 9/19 and they can still use volunteers.  

He reminded us of the Christmas Party on the 10th  of December and on Thursday at our meeting, he will 

need ideas on the food and on gifts for the Officers.  Pat Andris will get quotes for the bags of candy she 

is working on for each Officer. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Nominating Committee:  Pat Andris gave report on the ones who have said they will run for office. 

 

OFFICER’S REPORT – No Report 

 

OPEN DISCUSSION:  None 

 

A motion was made by Dee Crow to adjourn at 6:31 pm.  Motion was seconded by Paul Parker.  Motion 

was unanimous.   

 

 

     ___________________________________________________ 

     Pat Andris, Secretary      

  


